# ELECTRONIC LOGGING DEVICE

# User Manual – Sahara ELD

UPDATE: 10/01/2023





#### **Table of Contents**

ELD Mandate Overview	4
Installing the Sahara ELD App on your Phone or Tablet	5
Setting Up a New Account	5
	6
Select vehicle	7
	, 0
	0
Change your current duty status	9
AUTOMATIC DRIVING DUTY STATUS CHANGES	10
PERSONAL CONVEYANCE	11
YARD MOVE	12
Edit a past duty status	14
INSERT A PAST DUTY STATUS	15
	16
	10
Create a Vehicle Inspection Report (DVIR)	17
Change Vehicle Inspection Report (DVIR)	20
EDIT DVIR	20
DELETE DVIR	20
Sign your Logs	21
HOS recap	22
Allow for an officer to inspect your logs	23
Send logs	25
Violations and warnings	26
HOS VIOLATIONS	27
HOS RULES	28
HOS EXCEPTIONS	29
16-HOUR SHORT HAUL EXCEPTION	29
ADVERSE DRIVING CONDITIONS EXCEPTION	29
WELLSITE WAIT TIME EXCEPTION	31
FORM AND CERTIFICATION WARNINGS	31
Fuel Costs	33

Team Driving	34
CO-DRIVER LOGIN	34
CHANGE VIEW PERSPECTIVE BETWEEN DRIVER/CO-DRIVER	35
SWAP DRIVERS	37
REASSIGNING DRIVING TIME TO A CO-DRIVER	38
Accept or reject your fleet manager's log edits	40
ELD Malfunctions & Data Diagnostics	41
Malfunctions & Data Diagnostics Manual	43
Unidentified driving events	46
Missing locations	48
Customizing the Sahara ELD App Settings	48
Logs settings	49
Account settings	51
Change password	52
Carrier settings	52
Notifications	53
Sahara ELD Documents	53
About & Support	54
Fleet manager web view	55
COMPANY INFORMATION:	56

# **ELD Mandate Overview**

It is important to know that ELDs do not fully automate driver logs. For example, drivers still have to manually set their duty statuses to "Off Duty", "Sleeper Berth", and so on. They also have to manually certify their records. The ELD is a tool to simplify the process of data collection for a driver's logs.

The Sahara ELD connector allows your vehicle to communicate with the Sahara ELD app over a wireless connection. To support compliance with the FMCSA's ELD mandate, it automates the collection of the following data items:

- 1. Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) it is used to automatically associate your records with a specific vehicle. If you move your PSELD1 to a different vehicle, it will automatically read the new VIN and use the new VIN in your logs.
- 2. Odometer mileage it is used to automatically fill-in fields in your driver logs.
- 3. Engine hours it is used to automatically fill-in fields in your driver logs.
- 4. Engine on/off status it is used as triggers to automatically record events. A record will be automatically added to the ELD's logs when the engine is turned on or turned off.
- 5. Vehicle in-motion status it is used as triggers to automatically record events. A record will be automatically added to the ELD's logs when the engine is turned on or turned off. When the vehicle's wheel speed exceeds 5mph, a duty status of "Driving" will be automatically recorded. If the vehicle is no longer in motion, the

ELD will automatically record a duty status change to "On Duty Not Driving" after 6 minutes if the driver does not manually change their duty status. When the ELD adapter detects that the vehicle is in motion, the time must be recorded as either driving, personal use of the commercial vehicle, or a yard move. The time when the vehicle is in motion cannot be shortened or reassigned to a status of "Off Duty", "Sleeper Berth", or "On Duty Not Driving"

6. Location - it is used to automatically fill-in fields in your driver logs

Your records are collected and stored in a database on your smartphone or tablet with the Sahara ELD app. However, the Sahara ELD (model: BT-1) has internal memory to store events when not connected to the Sahara ELD app. These records will be associated with the "Unidentified Driver" account and will be visible to all drivers of that vehicle on the main page of the Sahara ELD app.

# Installing the Sahara ELD App on your Phone or Tablet

Install the Sahara ELD application from Google Play on Android devices. Using your android device, go the Play Store and search for "Sahara ELD".





# Setting Up a New Account

After downloading and opening the app, the login screen is open. To create a new account, press create account at the bottom of the screen. Enter all required information.

When you sign up for your account, the administrator for the carrier will be notified and accept you to the carrier's team. Once accepted, you will have access to all of that carrier's fleet of vehicles and can select from those vehicles for the day's work.

When you sign up for your account, the administrator for the carrier will be notify

Note: Driver account can also be created from Sahara ELD web application web.saharaeld.com

15:19 🗢 🛛 21%	15:20 💌 🗋	21% 15:20 💎 🛛 21%
First name Last name Mobile phone	Enter your DOT #, so we can find your carrier details Enter DOT # FIND CARRIER	Enter your DOT #, so we can find your carrier details           100200         FIND CARRIER
Email Driver license number		Carrier name testfm Carrier address random st Los Anneles California 23333
Usa    State		
Password Confirm password		
I agree to the Terms of Services and Privacy Policy Terms of Services Privacy Policy		

# Login

Login using your unique Driver ID or your email and your password.

If you forget your password, press forgot password option. Forgot password page opens. Enter your email and press Reset password button. Password reset link will be sent on your email address.

5:20	🗢 🛙 20%	15:21 🔷 🗇 🗋 19%	15:22		💎 🗋 19%
6			← Ente	Forgot password	
Lenter email or use	ername		-	Re	et password
6 Enter password					
Le	ng in	You are logged into ELD on another			
Create account	Forgot password	device To prevent lasing any of your log history please sign out of the other device before continuing RETURN TO LOGIN			
		DR Continue activity			
		Continue anyway			
Terms of Service	es   Privacy Policy				
	_				

Note: If a motor carrier configures a driver account as exempt from ELD use, the Sahara ELD will advise the driver of this during the login / logout process.



# **Select vehicle**

After successfully login, Logs page is open. On this page, press "No vehicle" option to open Select vehicle page. Select vehicle from the vehicle's list. You can only select vehicle that is not used by another driver (marked with a green circle).

Note: When using the Sahara ELD to record your drive time, remember to disconnect from the ELD when you are finished driving for the day. This is the best way to ensure that other drivers will be able to connect to the vehicle and that the drive time recorded by the ELD appears on the appropriate driver's logs. To release vehicle, select "Release Vehicle" button after which this vehicle can be used by another driver.

08	:09 🕐	⊙ ♥ 🖬 44%	08:09 🕑	⊙ 💎 🖬 44%	08:09 🕒	⊝ 🛡 🖬 44%
		0 D 0			← Select vehicle	
0	OFF DUTY	No vehicle	All vehicles		All vehicles	
9	Current status	Current vehicle	VEHICLE 1 131313		VEHICLE 1	•
тс	IDAY					
	FRI, OCT 20	🔍 No DVIR 🕂	VEHICLE 2 967 LRJ	•	VEHICLE 2 967 LPJ	•
M OFF	1 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M D1:09	VEHICLE 3 969 LRJ	•	VEHICLE 3 969 LRJ	•
DRV ON		00:80	MK PR 2 865456055757130	•	Select vehicle Vehi	cle 1?
LA	ST 7 DAYS		VEHICLE 5 669 LRJ	•	Are you sure you want to Vehicle 1, with plate nur	o select vehicle nber 131313?
	THU, OCT 19	🕚 🔧 Na DVIR	BG 1 8944502605224300939		B CANCEL	YES
	WED, OCT 18	0	тн 1		TH 3	
	🕓 00 hr. 80 min	No DVIR	8944502605224300954		8944502605224300954-	
	TUE, OCT 17		TEST VEH 865456055763419		TEST VEH 865456055763419	•
	C built built		-			
	MON, OCT 16	🕐 🔍 No DVIR	VEHICLE 01_V2 [MDN 336] 865456055764391	•	905456055764391	
	SUN, OCT 15	0	BG 3 8944502605224300962	•	BQ 3 8944502605224300952	٠
	U 17 hr 00 min	No DVIR	TERAHUB3		TERAHUB3	

#### **ELD DIAGNOSTIC**

The **ELD Diagnostics** feature is a useful tool that allows drivers to view the properties of the ELD device installed in their vehicle. Once you have selected vehicle, you can access this feature from Select vehicle page, pressing the **t** icon.

The ELD Diagnostics screen will appear, displaying various attributes of the Sahara ELD device and selected vehicle that may be useful when contacting Sahara ELD Support.



# **Change your current duty status**

On the main Logs screen, tap Current status bar. Update current duty status page opens. Select duty status and enter required fields.

Duty status options are:

- **Driving** This option changes the activity to Driving status and the Driver Log begins to record the driving time. It can be started manually or automatically (If the driver begins driving the truck without changing the status, the Sahara ELD device will sense the movement. After exceeding five miles per hour, the status will automatically change to Driving)
- **On Duty (Not Driving)** After logging on for the first time that day, the driver selects this button to indicate the beginning of a shift. A Start of Day note is made in the logs.
- **Off Duty** Moves the driver status to off duty for any type of break except time in the sleeper berth. To begin recording on duty activities again, the driver must select a different status.
- Sleeper Berth This option changes the driver status to Sleeper Berth for off-duty time during longer shifts. According to FMCSA Regulations, drivers on long shifts must have specific break and rest times.

08:11 🕐	⊙ 💎 🖬 43%	08:13 🕐		9 🗣 🖬	43%
		Sahara ELD			
DUTY STATUS	$\sim$				
OFF SB DRV OFF DUTY SLEEPER DRIVING	ON DUTY				
LOCATION					
11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junction					
NOTES		$\sim$			
Notes					
Release vehicle while you are off duty		Time remaining 07:59	)		
SPECIAL DRIVING CATEGORIES					
Default:None		DDINING			
O Personal Conveyance (Driving will be recorded as Off Duty)		DRIVING			
O Yard Move (Driving will be recorded as On Duty)		CHANGE DUTY STATU	S		

When the Sahara ELD gateway is able to obtain a valid GPS fix, the Location field will be automatically populated with the current location information of the user. If there is no GPS fix, the Location field will remain blank, in this instance and you must manually input the relevant details.

From this screen, driver also has the option to choose one of the special driving conditions:

- **Personal Conveyance** If personal conveyance is selected, the status will be set to Off Duty automatically and will disable the other options. Selection of this option will be recorded within the events history.
- **Yard Move** If Yard move is selected, the status will be set to On Duty automatically and will disable the other options. Selection of this option will be recorded within the events history.

Note: You will only see the Yard Moves and Personal Use of a CMV option if the Fleet Manager has allowed these options from the Sahara ELD web application.

#### **AUTOMATIC DRIVING DUTY STATUS CHANGES**

If the driver begins driving the truck without changing the status and after exceeding five miles per hour, the duty status will automatically change to Driving. When duty status is changed to Driving, then new screen opens with clock at the center of the screen that displays remaining drive time. When using Sahara ELD app to record your hours of services at night, you can use night mode feature to darken the background of the screen.

When the truck stops, the driver can change to a non-driving status. If there is no change within five minutes, a prompt displays for the driver to change the status. If the driver does not respond to the prompt within one minute, the status automatically changes to On Duty (Not Driving).



#### PERSONAL CONVEYANCE

The Sahara ELD app allows drivers enabled for ELD mode to select Personal Conveyance (Off Duty -Driving) for Driving Events that should not be appearing as Driving on their record of duty status. Personal Conveyance must be selected before the Driving Event is recorded by the ELD.

On the main Logs screen, tap Current status bar. Update current duty status page opens and select Personal Conveyance from the special driving categories. When personal conveyance is selected, the status will be set to Off Duty automatically and will disable the other options. You may also add notes in the Notes field to explain the purpose of selecting Personal Conveyance and press the SAVE button.

On the main page, a green bar will appear that indicates Personal Conveyance is enabled. When vehicle is in motion, you will see that the Driving Event is being recorded as Personal Conveyance. Personal Conveyance duty status event in log graph is represented like Off Duty event, but with dotted line and different color.

08:14 🕑 🤅	0 🗣 🖬 43% 🛛 🛛	)8:14 🕑	ා 🗢 🖓 🖓 43%
			0 D 0
OFF SB DRV	ON C	OFF DUTY Current status	Vehicle 1 🔊
OFF DUTY SLEEPER DRIVING		abled Personal Conveyance	X Disable
LOCATION		TODAY	
11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junction		FRI, OCT 20	
NOTES Use vehicle for PC	OFF	0 00 hr 02 min M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2	No DVIR 🕂
SPECIAL DRIVING CATEGORIES	SE DRV OM	8	00:00 00:00 00:00
Personal Conveyance (Driving will be recorded as Off Duty)		LAST 7 DAYS	
Vard Move (Driving will be recorded as On Duty)		THU, OCT 19	🔍 No DVIR
		WED, OCT 18 OD hr 00 min	🔍 No DVIR
		TUE, OCT 17	0 🌂 No DVIR
		MON, OCT 16	🕐 No DVIR
		SUN, OCT 15	0



When vehicle stops, you can manually change your duty status by tapping and selecting one of the alternate duty statuses listed. You can also disable yourself from Personal Conveyance. If driver, don't change duty status manually it will be automatically changed to Off Duty. Also, popup dialog will be shown, asking the driver if he wants to continue to use this special driving scenario.

Note: When vehicle is used for personal conveyance, vehicle miles and engine hours will be omitted for all recorded events, except for Power On and Shut Down events. Also, location will be generated at a lower precision level.

#### **YARD MOVE**

The Sahara ELD app allows drivers enabled for ELD mode to select Yard Move (On Duty - Driving) for Driving Events that should not be appearing as Driving on their record of duty status. Yard move is designed for those moments when you're moving your truck, but you're not really "driving". An example of this is when you've been asked to move a few meters in a parking lot or you're picking up a load and you need to get a bit closer to the loading dock. Yard Move must be selected before the Driving Event is recorded by the ELD. On the main Logs screen, tap Current status bar. Update current duty status page opens and select Yard Move from the special driving categories. When yard move is selected, the status will be set to On Duty automatically and will disable the other options.



You may also add notes in the Notes field to explain the purpose of selecting Yard Move and press the SAVE button.

On the main page, a green bar will appear that indicates Yard Move is enabled. When vehicle is in motion, you will see that the Driving Event is being recorded as Yard Move. Yard Move duty status event in log graph is represented like On Duty event, but with dotted line and different color.

When vehicle stops, you can manually change your duty status by tapping and selecting one of the alternate duty statuses listed. You can also disable yourself from Yard Move driving scenario. If driver, don't change duty status manually it will be automatically changed to On Duty.



## Edit a past duty status

On the main Logs screen, select the day you want to change. Select Log tab and choose duty status that you want to edit. From the Edit duty status page, you can set Start and End time by selecting appropriate fields and choose time from Set time dialog. To change duty status, select OFF DUTY, SLEEPER or ON DUTY buttons. To change location, tap on Location field and enter new location. Location must contain minimum 5 characters. To finish editing duty status event, you have to enter a note, explaining the reason of editing. To add notes, tap on Notes field and enter minimum 4 characters. After making appropriate changes, press SAVE to finish. Your log graph will display the new changes.

Note: ELD driving events CANNOT BE EDITED. In addition, any other duty status edit that would cause any subsequent reduction of recorded Driving time is not permitted.



#### **INSERT A PAST DUTY STATUS**

Same steps like editing past duty status are included when you want to insert a past duty status. After edit page is opened, to insert a duty status into the selected duty status event, press the + button at the bottom right corner of the screen and select duty status that you want to insert, choose start and end time, add location and notes and press SAVE to finish, after which log graph will display the new changes.

## RECLASSIFY DRIVING AS PERSONAL CONVEYANCE / YARD MOVE

The Sahara ELD App allows drivers to reclassify the recorded driving period as Personal Conveyance or Yard Move and vice versa, but these special driving categories should be allowed from fleet manager.

08:27 🕜	⊙ ♥ 🔒 40%	08:27 🚱		⊖ ♥ 🖁 40%	08:27 🕒		⊙ ♥ 🔓 40%
LOG FORM	SIGN DVIR	M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8	91011N 1 2 3 4 5 6	09.59 01:50 05:52	M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 OFF S8 DRV ON	8 91011 N 1 2 3 4 5	6 7 8 9 1011 M 76:18 01:50 00:00 05:52
ON	05.52	START TIME	END TIME		START TIME	END TIM	E
<ul> <li>2 mi, N M0 East Independent</li> <li>pre-trip</li> </ul>	ce	DUTY STATUS	03:29 PM	â	D9:10 AM	03:29 PN	
0FF 08:03 AM CST   01 hr 07 m	in	PERS CONV	DRIVING	VARD MOVE	PERS CONV	DRIVING	YARD MOVE
2 mi, N MO East Independent	ce	LOCATION			LOCATION		
		2 mi, N MO East	Independence		2 mi, N MO East	Independence	70
2 mi. N.MO East Independent	re	NOTES			NOTES		
🖍 haul		Notes			Notes		
03:29 PM CST   01 hr 51 ml	in						
2 mi, N MQ East Independence	ce.						
/ post-trip							
05:20 PM CST   06 hr 40 m	in						
2 mi, N MC East Independent	ce .						

On the main Logs screen, select the day that you would like to reclassify Driving as Personal Conveyance or Yard Move. Select the Driving period from the Log Event List below the Log Graph. You'll be able to reclassify Driving as Personal Conveyance or Yard Move. You may also add notes in the Notes field to explain the purpose of reclassifying your duty status. Tap SAVE button to finish. Your log graph will display the new changes.

#### **OFF-LINE MODE**

If your device is temporarily off-line, the app will switch to off-line mode. You will receive a notification at the bottom of the screen. Even in off-line mode, you can still edit duty status and make log changes. These changes will sync as soon as you go online again. You can press the "Sync" icon in the action bar to try to manually synchronize data with the Server.

Data is sent immediately to the Motor Carrier's server from the device when the device has an internet connection (good cell coverage or Wi-Fi). However, if the internet connection is poor, the information may not make it to the server.

OB:	29	⊝ ⊒39%	08:29	⊖ ⊒39%	08:29	🖂 💎 🖥 39%
		0 D 0		0 D 0	≡ Logs	0 D 0
01	ON DUTY Current status	Vehicle 1 🔝 Current vehicle ELD	ON DUTY Current status	Vehicle 1 💹 Corrent vehicle 💷	ON DUTY Current status	Vehicle 1
то	DAY		TUDAY		TODAY	
	FRI, OCT 20 O 00 hr 08 min	🔧 No DVIR 🕂	FRI, OCT 20 O 90 tv: 08 min	🔍 No DVIR 📑	FRI, OCT 20	
OFF SB DRV ON	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2 3	4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M 01:21 00:00 00:06	M 1 2 3 4 5 5 7 5 9 10 11 N	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M 0 21 0 20 0 20 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N T OFF S8 DIV CN	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M 0 12 1 0 0 00 0
LA	ST 7 DAYS		Your logs are not synch server!	ronized with the	LAST 7 DAYS	
	THU, OCT 19 ③ 12 hr 11 min	🔦 No DVIR	CANCEL	SYNCHRONIZE	THU, OCT 19	No DVIR
	WED, OCT 18 ③ 00 hr 00 min	😗 No DVIR	WED, OCT 18	🕑 🔧 No:DVIR	WED, OCT 18	🔨 🔧 No DVIR
	TUE, OCT 17 ③ 00 hr 00 min	🕐 No DVIR	UE_0CT 17 0 00 to 00 min	O No DVIR	TUE, OCT 17 © 00 hr 00 min	🕐 🔧 No DVIR
	MON, OCT 16 ③ 21 hr 00 min	No DVIR	О мон, ост 16 О 23 la 00 min	O No dvire	MON, OCT 16	🕐 No DVIR
Si	ihara ELD is in Offline model Conne tormatically backup your logal	of to the Internet to	Sahara EK3 is in Office mode inductionally backup year logi	Contract to the internet to I	SUN, OCT 15 ③ 17 hr 00 min	🕚 🔧 No DVIR

- 1. When this occurs, an "Un-sync" status icon will appear instead of "Sync" icon. This indicates a failure to synchronize with the server. This icon will also appear when there is no internet connection and the device has records that need to be sent to the server.
- 2. The driver can manually initiate the synchronization process by tapping on the Sync icon from the action bar. If it is successful, then the exclamation icon will disappear.

# **Create a Vehicle Inspection Report (DVIR)**

The DVIR feature provides a way for you to create online vehicle DVIR reports (Vehicle Inspection Report) while in the field. This helps to ensure that your vehicle confirms to the FMCSA's safety regulations.

On the main Logs screen, you can check if a DVIR is already created or not. Next to the wrench icon you can see 3 statuses: No DVIR, No Defects, or number of Defects. If you want to add DVIR first select the day for which you want to create the report. Select DVIR tab and press plus button at the bottom. New DVIR page opens. At the General tab, add all required fields and select type of DVIR that will be created:

08:56 🕐			🔆 🗢 🖥 60%	08:56 🕜		🕑 🌩 🖥 61%
< Th						
LOG	FORM	SIGN	DVIR	GENERAL	VEHICLE	SIGN
	No E	IVIR for	•	TYPE OF INSPECTI Pre-trip TIME 01:56 AM CARRIER testfm LOCATION Chicago, Illinoi 000METER READI 62164	ON Post-trip S	<u></u>

- a. Pre-trip: A DVIR conducted before driving the CMV
- **b. Post-trip:** A DVIR conducted after driving a CMV
- c. Other: Any DVIR conducted in any other period that the ones specified in points a & b

At the Vehicle tab you can add / remove vehicle defects. Choose the defects that apply from the

available options on the Vehicle Defects screen.

08:56 🕐		⊙ ♥ ₩ 61%	08:56	G	\ominus 💎 🖬 61%
GENERAL	VEHICLE	SIGN	🗌 Bra	ke Lines to Trailer	
VEHICLE			🗌 Elec	ctric Lines to Trailer	
131313 Vehicl	e 1	•	Driv	re Line ter comment	
+ Add/Remov	No defects found ve Vehicle Defects		Cou	upling Devices es, Wheels, Rims	
trailer24			Sus	pension System	
	No defects found		🗌 Gla	\$\$	
+ Add/Remov	ve Trailer Defects		🗌 Fue	l System	
			Cor	bling System	
			🗌 Eng	line	
			🗌 Lea	ks	
			🔲 Exh	aust	
			🗌 Fra	me & Assembly	
			🗌 Hea	ad Lights	

Select the tab Sign to sign the DVIR. Tap the Sign DVIR button to electronically sign the report. Enter your signature in the marked field on the Sign DVIR screen and click Done. After you sign it tap Save.

08:56	🖂 🛡 🖥 62%	08:57 🕐 😳 62%
← Sign DVIR		
		GENERAL VEHICLE SIGN
Clear signature	Defects Corrected Defects Need Not Be Corrected Driver signature	
		Change driver signature Mechanic signature Sign DVIR

When you return to the main DVIR tab, on the selected Log, the inspection report that you have created will be shown. Also, on the main Logs screen, the Wrench icon will reflect the changes made, i.e. if you have reported 2 defects, it will change from No DVIR to 2 Defects.

08:58 🕐			⊙ ♥ ₿ 62%
LOG	FORM	SIGN	DVIR
Pre-trip in ③ 01:56 AM ♀ Chicago,	spection		/ 1
Vehicle: 131	313		
Drive Line			
Odometer re	ading: 62164 mil	es	
	No defec Defects (	its found Corrected	
🤡 Driver si	gnature ic signature		

# **Change Vehicle Inspection Report (DVIR)**

In this section you can edit and change the vehicle inspection report.

#### **EDIT DVIR**

If you want to make a change to your inspection report, you can edit it. Tap the **Edit** icon (pencil) to open the **Edit DVIR** screen. You can change the general info on the **General** tab, or you can edit defects on the **Vehicle** tab. Tap **Save** to finish.

08:58 🚯	\ominus 🗢 🛱 63%	08:59 🚱	⊖ 🗣 🖥 64!
LOG FORM SIG	GN OVIR	GENERAL VEHICLE	SIGN
Pre-trip inspection () 01.56 AM Chicago, Illinois	/1	TYPE OF INSPECTION   Pre-trip  Pre-trip  TIME	
Vehicle: 131313		01:56 AM	C
Drive Line Odometer reading: 62164 miles		CARRIER testfm	
Trailers: trailer24		LOCATION	
No defects found		Chicago, Illinois	
Defects Corrected	1	ODOMETER READING	
🕗 Driver signature 🥸 Mechanic signature			
	•		

#### **DELETE DVIR**

If you want to delete a report tap the **Delete** icon (trash can) on the DVIR tab. A pop-up window will appear to confirm if you want to delete the report.

# Sign your Logs

Drivers are responsible for signing (certifying) their day logs for every 24-hour period. If they, or their fleet managers make any edits to the information that is already signed, they will need to recertify the logs again.

From the main Logs screen, tap the day you want to sign. Select the Sign tab on top. Select Sign log button and enter your signature with the finger. Press Agree to finish.

Note: Driver can only sign log if all information is filled in FORM section

08:20 🕐 🖂 🖂 🖂	% 08:20 🚱 😔 🗣 🗎 41%	08:20 🚱 💮 🖓 🔒 41%
← Thu, Oct 19		← Thu, Oct 19 :
LOG FORM SIGN O DVIR	I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period	LOG FORM SIGN DVIR
I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of dure status for this 24-hour period are true and correct	, (Thu, Oct 19) are true and correct	I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct
SIGN LOG	Kur)	Kur)
	Clear signature	Clear signature
	NOT READY AGREE	oreal alginature

Note: Driver certification of the daily logs is REQUIRED BY LAW. If there any records that need certification or recertification, the Sahara ELD app will indicate the required action by the driver when logged-in or logged-out.

If the driver has not certified all the daily logs, the ELD will prompt the driver regarding non-certified logs upon logging-in or logging-out from the app.

08:21 🕜	Θ 💎 🖬 41%	08:21 🕜	Θ 💎 🛚 41%
😑 Logs			
OFF OUTY Current status	No vehicle Current vehicle	OFF OFF DUTY Current status	Vehicle 1
TODAY		TODAY	
FRL OCT 20 ③ 00 hr 08 min		FRI, OCT 20 ③ 00 hr 08 min	
****	01:12 02:00		01/17
Certification warnin	ng aros	Certification wa	arning
You have 4 days that needs to	be certified!	You have 5 days that nee Please certify your logs l	eds to be certified. before logging out!
	ок	CANCEL	LOGOUT
WED, OCT 18 ① 00 br 00 min	🖲 🔧 No DVIR	WED, OCT 18 © 00 hr 00 min	🚯 🔧 No DVIR
C TUE, OCT 17 C DO hr. 00 min	😗 🔧 No DVIR	U TUE, OCT 17 © 00 hr 00 min	C No dvir
MON, 0CT 16 © 21 hr 00 min	🛈 🔧 No DVIR	MON, OCT 15 Q 21 fc 00 min	🗘 Ng DVIR
SUN, OCT 15     Q 17 lir 00 min	🕑 🔧 No EVIR	SUN, OCT 15 © 17 hr 00 min	🗿 🔧 NG DVIR

## **HOS recap**

From the main menu, select "Hos recap" to bring up the recap information and corresponding cycle data for the specified duty day.

On this screen you can see complete recap for the last 7 days including current day with total on-duty hours (On duty & Driving Hours). If you want to see details about some specific day, select the day from the given list and HOS details dialog will appear. All cycle restarts during these days will be included in the recap.

Sahara ELD allows drivers to view how many hours they have left in their Hours of Services. At the top of the screen four clocks are shown, which automatically calculate your break, drive, shift and cycle time from your log information.

- 1. The BREAK clock shows the time left until you need to take a 30-minute rest break;
- 2. The **DRIVE** clock shows the time left until you're driving limit is reached;
- 3. The SHIFT clock shows the time left until your shift ends;
- 4. The **CYCLE** clock shows the time left in your 60- or 70-hour cycle.

Below four clocks, you can see:

- 1. Hours worked today;
- 2. Total hours since last restart;



# Allow for an officer to inspect your logs

The Inspection logs feature provides the ability to view the driver daily logs for current 24-hour period and the past one week. It includes all of the information necessary for a safety inspection, like vehicle used, shipments, all types of events, including unidentified driving events esc.

From the main menu, select Inspect Logs. This will allow the officer to inspect your logs directly from the device, tap "Begin inspection" button and hand your phone to the DOT officer.

09:07 🚯	Θ 💎 🖥 71%	09:07 🕜 💮 🖓 🖥 71%
	\$	🔶 < Pri, Cet 20 🔤
	nd the	Driver's daily Log USA 60 Hour / 7 day (Property)
Driver: Aleksandar Ruzin Co-Driver: None	SIN to the	Driver: Ruzin, Aleksandar Driver ID: ruzin License number: abc12355 License state: CA
		Co-Driver: No Co-Driver Co-Driver ID: No Co-Driver ID
10 HOS Becan		Carrier: 100200, testfm Main Office: random st., Los Angeles CA, 23333
	- 60	24-hour Period Start Time: 00:00:00 Time zone (UTC offset): Central Standard Time (UTC -6)
<ul> <li>Send Logs</li> </ul>	н	Truck Tractor Id: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin: 1FDKF37G0RNB83813 Trailers: 24prikolka Shipping documents: None
Fuel Costs		Total miles driving: 0 Current odometer: 0
Settings		Current engine hours: 0.0 Current location: Unavailable location
About & Support		ELD ID: J9KJ ELD Provider: Bransys, LCC Unidentified Driving Records: No Exempt Driver Status: No
원 Logout		ELD Malfunction Indicators: No Data Diagnostic Status: Yes Print/Display date: October 20, 2023
		M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M
		0FF 01.22 S8 00.00 DRV 00.00 00.00 00.00 00.00
		Total Hours: 02 hr 06 min
		Fund the Cluber OFF DUTY

09:07 🕑	🖂 💎 🔒 72%	<b>09:07</b> 😗		🖂 💎 🖥 72%
M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2 3 4 5	6 7 8 9 10 11 M	Notes: None		
OFF	01:22 00:09 00:02 00:42 tal Hours: 02 hr 06 min	Event type/Sta Time & Date: 0 Location: 11 n Total vehicle n Total engine he Origin: DRIVER	tus: SECOND CERTIFICATION 11:22 AM 10/20/2023 II, WSW WA Geneva Junction Illes: 62164 purs: 0.35	
Event type/Status: OFF DUTY Time & Date: 12:00 AM 10/20/2023 Duration: 01 hr 12 min Location: 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junctio Accumulated vehicle milles: 27 Elapsed engine hours: 0.35 Origin: DRIVER Notes: None	n :	Event type/Sta Time & Date: 0 Location: 11 m Total vehicle m Total engine hh Origin: DRIVEF Notes: None	tus: THIRD CERTIFICATION 1:23 AM 10/20/2023 II, WSW WA Geneva Junction IIIes: 62164 purs: 0.35 1	
Event type/Status: LOGIN Time & Date: 01:09 AM 10/20/2023 Location: 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junctio Total vehicle miles: 62164 Total engine hours; 0.0 Origin: AUTO Notes: None	n	Event type/Sta Time & Date: 0 Location: 11 m Total vehicle m Total engine ho Origin: DRIVEF Notes: None	tus: FORTH CERTIFICATION 11:24 AM 10/20/2023 nj, WSW WA Geneva Junction niles: 62164 surst: 0.35 t	
Event type/Status: DATA DIAGNOSTIC LO Time & Date: 01:09 AM 10/20/2023 Location: None Total vehicle miles: 62164 Total engine hours: 0.35 Origin: AUTO Notes: None	GGED	Event type/Sta Time & Date: 0 Location: 11 m Total vehicle m Total engine ho Origin: DRIVEF Notes: None	tus: FIFTH CERTIFICATION 11:25 AM 10/20/2023 1i, WSW WA Geneva Junction ailes: 62164 2005 0.35	
Event type/Status: LOGOUT Time & Date: 01:11 AM 10/20/2023 Location: 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junct Total vehicle miles: 6/16/4	on	I hereby certify status for this	That my data entries and my re 24-hour period are true and cor	cord of duty rect

If for some reason the inspector needs logs more than 8 days old, the carrier can provide this data by logging into the web portal at <u>web.saharaeld.com</u>

# Send logs

The driver's ELD records can be transmitted to an enforcement agent, or to a personal email, through selection of the "Send logs" option from the main menu button inside the ELD menu.

- To send your logs to a personal email in word format press button "Send logs". On this way, you will send 8 logs (for current 24-hour period and the previous 7 consecutive days). If you want to send specific log, from the main Logs screen select the day that you want to send (select checkbox) and press on message icon which is shown at the top of the screen.
- 2. To send your logs to an officer, from the main menu, press button Send output file and choose one of the given options (Send email or send with web services). The ELD output file transferred is encrypted using AES-256. Before sending, the driver can enter output file comment which is optional. Maximum number of characters that can be entered in the comment is 60.



99:08 🕞	\ominus 🛡 🖥 73%	09:09 🗿	0 🗸 🛙
Send logs for current 24-hour previous 7 consecutiv Send your logs by email to the	period and the re days	Send 8 Logs COMMENT Enter comment	
SEND LOGS	]	SEND	EMAIL
Send your ELD output file by email or v	vith web services to	٥	R
the DOT Officer		SEND WITH W	EB SERVICES

# **Violations and warnings**

The Sahara ELD app alerts you on potential and active violations and gives warnings about missing log's data. On the main logs screen, the red exclamation icon indicates that your log has a HOS violation or gives a Form or Certification warning.

	:09 🚯	\ominus 💎 🖥 73%
OF	F OFF DUTY Current status	No vehicle Current vehicle
TO	IDAY	
	FRI, OCT 20	No DVIR 🕂
OFF SB DRV ON	1 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1	2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M 01.23 00.00 00.02 00.02
14	ST 7 DAYS	
	THU, OCT 19 (3) 12/br 11 min	🔧 1 Defects
_	WED, OCT 18	0
	🕓 00 hr 00 min	No DVIR
	0 00 hr 00 min TUE, OCT 17 0 00 hr 00 min	No DVIR
	© 00 hr 00 min TUE, OCT 17 © 00 hr 00 min MON, OCT 16 © 21 hr 00 min	No DVIR No DVIR No DVIR

#### **HOS VIOLATIONS**

The HOS Violations are listed below the log-graph. Tap on the violation to check the details.

The HOS Violations include: Cycle, Shift, Driving and Break Violations.

09:09 🕜 💿 💎 🖗 73%	09:09 () 💬 🗘 73%
← Fri, 0ct 20 :	← Fri, Oct 20 i
LOG 🕚 FORM 🕐 SIGN 😗 DVIR	LDG 🕥 FORM 🕐 SIGN 🔇 DVIR
M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 91011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 91011 M OFF S8 D8Y ON 002 0042	M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M 977 58 0002 0010
14 Hour Shift Limit     11 The second s	<ul> <li>14 Hour Shift Limit</li> <li>Violation occur at 01:12 AM CST (Fri, Oct 20)</li> <li>Description of 14 Hour On-Duty Shift Rule:</li> <li>1 As soon as a driver changes his status to On Duty oriving to start his day, a 14 Hour clock starts toking.</li> <li>This clock DOES NOT STOP ticking, exert if the driver witches to Off Dury or Sleeper Berth. Once the 14 hours is up, the driver must take a 10 hour break before driving any more.</li> <li>THIM, WBW WA Geneva Junction</li> <li>Yard Move</li> <li>OFF</li> <li>OL20 AM CST 1 00 hr. 06 mut.</li> <li>Thim, WBW WA Geneva Junction</li> </ul>
01:29 AM CST 1 00 br 36 min	
	ON 01:29 AM CST   00 br 35 min
11:50 ♀ ♥ ¥85% ← Tue. Sep 26 :	CN 0129 AM CST   CDr 35 rom 11:50 ♥ ♥ № 85%
11:50 ♀         ♥ ij 85%           ←         Tue, Sep 26         :           LOG ♀         FORM         SIGN         DVIR	CN         01/29 AM/CST         C bir 36 rom           11:50         •         •         ii 85%           -         Tue, Sep 26         :           LOG         •         FORM         SIGN         DVIR
Itso         Itso <th< th=""><th>Income         One         One&lt;</th></th<>	Income         One         One<
11:50       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M       0000       0000         OFF       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sign 2000         OFF       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Ima	Intervention         Intervention           11:50         Intervention           11:50         Intervention           11:50         Intervention           Intervention         Intervention
11:50       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M       0000       0000         OFF       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M       0000       0000         OFF       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26         Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26       Image: Sep 26 </th <th>Interview         Other above           11:50         Interview           11:50</th>	Interview         Other above           11:50         Interview           11:50
11:50       Image: Constrained of the second o	11:50       Image: Construction of the state
11:50       Image: Constrained of the second o	11:50       Image: Construction of the second
11:50       Image: Construction of the set of th	11:50       Image: Construction of the second
11:50       Image: Constrained of the second o	11:50       Image: Control and the second seco
11.50          •          •          •	<ul> <li>Diverse AMA CST   CD IF 4 bit mit</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Diverse AMA CST   CD IF 4 bit mit</li> <li>A diver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>A driver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>A driver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>A driver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>A driver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>The 8-hour clock begins from the point at which a driver goes on duty or driving after having taken a brutes 30 minutes off (duty or in the sleeper berth).</li> <li>A min MO East independence</li> <li>Tue NMO East independence</li> <li>Tue NMO East independence</li> </ul>
11.50          •          •          •	<ul> <li>Diverse AMA CST   0.0 hr de man</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Tue, Sep 26</li> <li>Diverse AMA CST   0.0 hr de man</li> <li>A diver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>A diver cannot drive after any 8-hour period orf-dury break.</li> <li>Remaining on duty after the 8 hours is oka? However, driving is prohibited. A violation can only orf-dury break.</li> <li>The 8-hour clock begins from the point at which a driver goes on duty of driving after having taken a burth.</li> <li>The 8-hour clock begins from the sileeper berth).</li> <li>The 8-hour clock begins from the sile per a burth.</li> <li>The 8-hour clock begins from the sile per berth).</li> </ul>

#### **HOS RULES**

Hours of service violations are the number one cited violation during roadside inspections. It's the principal reason for the ELD mandate, which requires commercial drivers keeping a Record of Duty Status to switch from paper logs to an electronic logging device by December 2017. Avoiding these violations is easy if you know the HOS rules, but many drivers and fleet managers are misinformed. Main HOS Rules to avoid violations are:

- 1. Know your cycle: Driving cycles depend on how many days of the week your carrier operates. If your carrier operates every day of the week, you are eligible to operate under the 70-hours/8-days cycle, which limits a driver to 70 hrs on-duty over any 8-days period. If your carrier operates for fewer than 7 days in a week, you are eligible to operate under the 60-hours/7-days cycle, which limits a driver to 60 on-duty hours over any 7-days window.
- 2. Restarting your drive cycle: If you want to completely refresh your driving cycle, you must take 34 consecutive hours off-duty and/or Sleeper Berth time. The 34-hour restart has undergone recent changes over the past year, but this is the most up-to date requirement for a restart and the only one you need to know.
- **3.** The 14-hour rule: When a driver comes on-duty after taking at least 10 consecutive hours off-duty, he or she has a 14-hour window to complete driving for the day. Although driving is not permitted after the 14th hour, other work-related tasks may still be performed.
- **4.** The **11-hour rule:** Within the 14-hour driving window, you are allowed to drive a maximum of 11 hours.
- **5.** The **30-minute break:** No driving is allowed after any 8-hour on-duty period (On Duty or Driving) until a driver has taken the mandatory 30-minute off-duty break.
- 6. The 10-hour break: If time on the 11-hour or 14-hour clock has expired, the driver must take at least 10 consecutive hours in Off Duty and/or Sleeper Berth status to reset those clocks.
- 7. Split sleeper berth: The split sleeper berth allows drivers to split the required 10 hour off-duty break into two shifts. One of those shifts must be between 8-10 hours, spent entirely in the sleeper. The second shift can be between 2-8 hours and completed in the sleeper berth, off-duty, or as a combination of sleeper berth and off-duty. Regardless of the order in which a driver takes these breaks, successful completion of both will give the driver a new 11-hour drive time and 14-hour driving window, which begins after completion of the first qualifying break.

These seven rules cover the major HOS rules for property carrying vehicles. Familiarizing yourself with the HOS basics can help you avoid fines and keep your fleet out of trouble.

#### **HOS EXCEPTIONS**

There are many different exemptions and exceptions that extend or change main HOS rules. Sahara ELD app allows use of the following exemptions.

#### **16-HOUR SHORT HAUL EXCEPTION**

The 16-hour short-haul exception allows drivers on US 70/8 or US 60/7 cycles to extend their 14-hour window by 2 hours every week. To be able to take the short-haul exception, this exception must be enabled in logs settings.

On the main Logs screen, select the day that when you would like to take the Short-Haul exception. Select "Take 16 Hour Exception" from the action bar menu. You can see the 16 Hour Short Haul Exception below the log graph.

You can also reject the short-haul exception. To reject the exception, select "Reject 16 Hour Exception" from the action bar menu.

Note: Drivers can have 16-hour short-haul exception once per cycle. You will only see the option for shorthaul exception if you have not used this 16-hour exception in the previous 6 consecutive days (unless you have utilized the 34-hour break to restart your weekly cycle).

#### ADVERSE DRIVING CONDITIONS EXCEPTION

Adverse Driving Conditions Exception extends the driving limit / ON-Duty limit by up to 2 hours due to unforeseen driving conditions. This exception is allowed for all drivers.

The FMCSA defines adverse driving conditions as: "snow, sleet, fog, other adverse weather conditions, a highway covered with snow or ice, or unusual road and traffic conditions, none of which were apparent on the basis of information known to the person dispatching the run at the time it was begun." So, while this may include an unexpected snow storm or a traffic delay due to a crash, it doesn't include time sitting in traffic due to normal, rush hour congestion.

If any of the conditions described above exist, drivers may continue driving until the intended destination is reached or until they are able to safely reach a secure location, but for **no more than two extra hours**.

It is important that drivers note their log when using the exemption. They must also provide as much detail as possible.

On the main Logs screen, select the day that when you would like to take the Adverse Driving Conditions exception. Select "Take Adverse Driving Exception" from the action bar menu. You can see the Adverse Driving Exception below the log graph.

You can also reject the Adverse Driving exception. To reject the exception, select "Reject Adverse Driving Exception" from the action bar menu.



#### WELLSITE WAIT TIME EXCEPTION

Drivers in oil-well transportation service can use time spent waiting at oil well site as OFF-Duty time or to satisfy the 30-minute break. To be able to take the Wellsite Wait Time exception, this exception must be enabled in logs settings.

On the main Logs screen, select current status. Update current duty status page opens. From here, select Waiting time, which automatically set duty status to off duty. Add Location if it is not automatically entered by the system, add notes and press SAVE to finish.



#### FORM AND CERTIFICATION WARNINGS

From the main Logs screen, select the day you would like to view with the red exclamation. A red exclamation on the Form tab indicates that you are missing required information such as shipping document numbers. The red text indicates the required information that is missing.

Tap on each text separately to enter the required information. Once all the fields are completed, the text will change color. The red exclamation in the Form tab will disappear when all of the required items are completed.

To sign log, first you'll have to enter the required information in log's form and then sign the log. After signing the log red exclamation in the Sign tab will disappear.

09:14 () 😔 🗢 🖻 76%	09:14 😗 🗇 🗘 77%	09:14 🚱 📀 🗣 🖞 77%
		← Wed, Oct 18 !
log form 🕐 sign 🕐 dvir	VEHICLES:	LOG FORM SIGN () DVIR
Vehicles: Vehicle 1	Vehicle 1	Vehicles: Vehicle 1
Trailers: 24prikolka	TRAILERS	Trailers: trailer24
Shipping documents: None	trailer24 🔇	Shipping documents: bill of landing
Total mileage: 0 miles	SHIPPING DOCUMENTS	Total mileage: 0 miles
Carrier: testim		Carrier: testfm
Co-Driver: None	0 miles	Co-Driver: None
Notes: None	CARRIER NAME	Notes: None
	testfm	
	Co-Driver: None	
	Gorbrivet, NUIRe	
	Notes: Enter notes	
09:15 <b>()</b> ⊖ ♥ 🖬 77%	09:15 <b>(2)</b> ⊙ ♥ 🗑 77%	09:15 🕜 💿 💎 🛱 77%.
09:15	09:15 O ⊙ ♥ 🕯 77% ← Wed, Oct 18 🕴	09:15 O ⊙ ♥ © 77% ← Wed, Oct 18 :
09:15 ○         ○ ♥ 🕯 77%           ← Tule, Oct 17         :           LOG         FORM ○         SIGN ○         DVIR	09:15 O         ⊙ ♥ 🕯 77%           ←         Wed, Oct 18         ⋮           LOG         FORM         SIGN O         DVIR	09:15 O ○ ♥ @ 77% ← Wed, Oct 18 : LOG FORM SIGN DVIR
09:15 ○     ○ ◆ § 77%       ← Tue, Oct 17     :       LOG     FORM ③ SIGN ③ DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-baux aerida are true and correct.	09:15 ○     ○ ♥ 🖹 77%       ←     Wed, Oct 18     Ξ       LOG     FORM     SIGN ○     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-burn period are true and correct.     DVIR	09:15     G     ©     ♥ § 77%       ←     Wed, Oct 18     :       LOG     FORM     SIGN     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24 than resid are too and correct
09:15 ○     ○ ◆ § 77%       ←     Tue, Oct 17     :       LOG     FORM ○     SIGN ○     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct     SIGN LOG	09:15 ○       ○ ● ■ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       ⋮         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby cartify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG	09:15     O     ● 277%          ← Wed, Oct 18      I       LOG     FORM     SIGN     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct
09:15 ○     ○ ◆ § 77%       ▲ True, Oct 17	09:15 ○     ○ ● ■ 77%       ←     Wed, Oct 18     Ξ       LOC     FORM     SIGN     OVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct     SIGN LOG	09:15 ○     ○ ● û 77%       ←     Wed, Oct 18        LOG     FORM     SIGN     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct
09:15 CONTRACT CONTRACT CON	09:15 ○       ○ ♥ 🖹 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       :         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG	09:15 ○     ○ ● 077%       ←     Wed, Oct 18     :       LOG     FORM     SIGN     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct     I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct
09:15 ○       ○ ◆ ■ 77%         ← Tue, Oct 17       :         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby cartify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       Missing information	09:15 ○       ○ ● ■ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       Ξ         LOG       FORM       SIGN ①       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15       Image: Constraint of the state
09:15 ○       ○ ◆ © 77%         ←       The, Oct 17       :         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duity status for this 24-hour period are true and correct.       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN Under the required information in look form hefpre signing if 1	09:15 ○     ○ ● ■ 77%       ←     Wed, Oct 18     ፤       LOG     FORM     SIGN ©     DVIR       I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct     SIGN LOG	09:15       Image: Control of the system of th
09:15 ○       ○ ◆ ■ 77%         ←       Tue, Oct 17       :         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG         Missing information       Nou must enter required information in log's form before signing it 1       Ox	09:15 ○       ○ ● ■ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       Ξ         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15       Image: Control of Control
09:15 ○       ○ ◆ ■ 77%         ← Tue, Oct 17       :         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         LOG       FORM ○       SIGN LOG       DVIR         Missing information       SIGN LOG       DVIR         You must enter required information in log's form before signing it !       OK	09:15 ○       ○ ● ■ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       Ξ         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15       Image: Constraint of the second se
09:15 ○       ○ ◆ ○ 77%         ←       The, Oct 17          LOG       FORM ○       SIGN ○       DVIR         I herceby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct.       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN must enter required information in log's form before signing it !       OK	09:15 ○       ○ ♥ 177%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       I         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15 ○       ● ● 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       •         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         Chereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         Comparison       Comparison       Comparison       Comparison         Comparison       Comparison       Comparison       Comparison         Clear signature       Comparison       Comparison       Comparison
09:15       Image: Constant of the second of t	09:15 ○       ○ ● ○ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       :         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15       ●       ● 07%         ✓       Wed, Oct 18       !         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Output         I hereby certify that my data entrify that my record are true and correct
09:15       Image: Contract of the second of t	09:15 ○       ○ ● ● 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       I         LOC       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15 ○       ○ ● 077%         ✓       Wed, Oct 18       1         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         Chereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       O       O         Chereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       O       O         Clear signature       Clear signature       O       O       O
09:15 0       ○ ◆ 177%         ←       The, Oct 17       :         LOG       FORM       ○       SIGN       ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct.       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG         Missing information       Nou must enter required information in log's form before signing it !       OK	09:15 ○       ○ ● ■ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       :         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15 ○       ● 077%         ✓       Wed, Oct 18       1         L06       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         Chereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Correct true and correct         Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct         Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct
09:15       Image: Content of the second of th	09:15 ○       ○ ● ○ 77%         ←       Wed, Oct 18       :         LOG       FORM       SIGN ○       DVIR         I hereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       SIGN LOG         SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG       SIGN LOG	09:15 ○       ○ ● 077%         ✓       Wed, Oct 18       1         LOG       FORM       SIGN       DVIR         Chereby certify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct       Correct true and correct         Correct true       Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct         Correct true       Correct true and correct       Correct true and correct

# **Fuel Costs**

From the main menu, select "Fuel costs". The screen with a list of all fuel costs is displayed. To add new fuel costs, press the plus button at the bottom of the screen. Add fuel cost page will open. Fill out all required fields and press SAVE. New fuel cost log will be added. To see details about the fuel cost press on fuel cost item from the "Fuel costs" list. Fuel cost details page will open. On this page you can see all details about selected fuel cost. Also, here you can edit or delete selected fuel cost logs. Press on edit or delete icon which are on the top of the screen to do appropriate action.

09:21 🕜		9 🕈 🖥	80%	09:21	G		🕒 💎 🖬 81%	09:2	102	Θ 💎 🖻	81%
$\equiv$ Fuel Costs		D									
Arizona, 50.0 \$, 50.0 Gallons				Date:		October 20, 2023	*			June 20, 2	2023
June 20, 2023				State		Enter State	•	State Price	: Arizona : 50 O \$		
Maine, 10.3 \$, 10.3 Gallons August 26, 2022				Price		Enter fuel price (\$)		Quan Ref #	tity: 50.0 Gallons : fkkek		
Connecticut, 55668.0 \$, 4444	48.0 Gall	lons		Quant	tity:	Enter fuel quantity (g	allons)	Odon Note:	neter: 9999999 s: tests		
August 26, 2022				Ref #		Enter reference numb	per				
Alaska, 55.0 \$, 44.0 Gallons August 26, 2022				Odom	ieter:	100044					
Delaware, 55667.0 \$, 444447 August 26, 2022	.0 Gallon	s		Notes	i:	Enter notes					
Alaska, 101.0 \$, 101.0 Gallon August 26, 2022	S										
Maryland, 10.9 \$, 250.6 Gallo August 23, 2022	ns										
		(	+								



# **Team Driving**

#### **CO-DRIVER LOGIN**

When two drivers are working as a team, both drivers must be logged in on the same mobile device. The primary driver should login on their device through the usual login procedure. The co-driver has to login to the same device through the Main menu. When you are done working as a team, you should logout one of the drivers.

After the primary driver logs in, open main menu and tap on Co-Driver Login. Then, CoDriver can login by entering their credentials.

After Co-Driver is successfully logged in, a new tab 'Team Drivers' is shown in the main menu. Also, at the top section of the main menu, the Co-Driver name is shown.

Note: The Co-Driver belongs to the same carrier and it is AOBRD or ELD driver like the main driver. Also, Co-Driver joins the same vehicle as the main driver. When your team shift is done, tap "Logout" at the top section of the main menu, next to the Co-Driver's name, to remove the co-driver from your app.



#### **CHANGE VIEW PERSPECTIVE BETWEEN DRIVER/CO-DRIVER**

In the event of team drivers, the ELD must display the data for both co-drivers who are logged into the system. This is allowed using option to change viewing perspective between both co-drivers.

Current Driver is the driver that is driving, Co-Driver is the driver that is not driving. You are able to switch the viewing perspective between Current Driver and Co-Driver to manage their hours of service separately.

The current active viewing perspective is displayed at the top section of the main menu. The green user icon shows which driver has viewing perspective. Also, to see current active viewing perspective you can open Team Drivers page from the main menu. On this page, the eye icon indicates which viewing perspective is currently active.



To change the viewing perspective, tap on the driver's name at the top section of the main menu, or press 'Change view perspective' button on Team Drivers page. After that popup dialog opens. Press 'Yes' to finish this action.



After, changing view perspective, Co-Driver can see his logs, make changes on them, update his current duty status etc.



Note: Only active driver can change his duty status to Driving. If Co-Driver tries to do this, warning dialog opens. The current driver will have to stop the vehicle and change their duty status to a non-driving status before the co-driver can begin their drive time. Also, Co-Driver can't change active vehicle or release it. Only active driver can do this.

#### **SWAP DRIVERS**

When the drivers are switching seats and roles (i.e., the Co-Driver moves behind the wheel to drive the truck), the drivers need to be 'Swapped' in the app. To do that, tap on 'Swap' option at the top section of the main menu or press 'Swap' button on Team Drivers page. After that popup dialog opens, tap Yes to confirm. This will swap the Current Driver to become Co-Driver and vice versa.

Note: The driver who is not operating the vehicle (Co-Driver) may make entries over his or her own records when the vehicle is in motion. However, co-drivers cannot switch driving roles on the ELD when the vehicle is in motion.

Co-driver can change view perspective from the Driving page, while vehicle is in motion to see his records or to make some changes on his logs. But, if Co-Driver tries to use swap option while vehicle is in motion, warning dialog will open. Swap option will only be allowed after current the vehicle stops and the driver changes their duty status to 'Nondriving' status.



#### **REASSIGNING DRIVING TIME TO A CO-DRIVER**

For team drivers, the driver account associated with the driving time records may be edited and reassigned between the team drivers, if there was a mistake resulting in a mismatch between the actual driver and the driver recorded by the ELD; and if both team drivers were indicated in one another's records as a co-driver. The co-driver must confirm the change for the corrective action to take effect.

If you are part of a team (signed in as co-driver) and the ELD assigned any driving time to the wrong driver, you can reassign the driving time to the correct driver. From the "Log Details" screen, select the duty status that was incorrectly logged, and tap the reassign icon to open the 'Re-assign to Co-Driver' screen. The reassign icon is visible only if both team drivers were indicated in one another's records as a co-driver.

From the 'Re-assign to Co-Driver' page, select duty status, enter location and note and press save. After re-assigning driving time to a Co-Driver, the driving event still will be shown in the driver's log event list, and it will be marked with 'red bell' icon, that indicates that reassignment is still not finalized and added to the log until the Co-Driver accepts the Driving time reassignment.

On the co-driver's main 'Logs' screen, 'Log Edit' suggestions will be shown. The principle of accepting or rejecting Log edit suggestion made by co-driver is the same like the edits made by fleet manager (see section Accept or reject your fleet manager's log edits).

09:2	4 09	🖂 🔷 🖬 83%	09:25 🜘	🖂 💎 🖻 83%
÷	Fri, Oct 20	4	← Re-assign to Co-Driver	
Ŀ	og form 🕐 s	SIGN 🕐 DVIR	Re-assign following Driving event to your Co- sw3ew	Driver Acc99
M 1 OFF SB DRV ON	234567801011N12	3 4 5 6 7 8 01011 M 01:36 00:02 00:02 00:42	O1:12 AM   00 hr 02 min O1:12 AM   00 hr 02 min	ction
OFF o	12:00 AM CST   01 hr 12 mi 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva June	n	OFF SB OFF DUTY SLEEPER	ON DUTY
ORV Q	01:12 AM CST   00 hr 02 mi 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva June	in 🔐	11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junction	
<b>o</b> • •	01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mi 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva June Yard Move	n	re-assign	<u>1</u> 74
OFF o	01:20 AM CST   00 hr 09 mi 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva June	n		
<b>o</b>	01:29 AM CST   00 hr 36 mi Testt twst	n		
09:2	5 🕜	- 🗇 💎 🕯 83%	09:25 🕜	⊙ 🕈 🕯 83%
09:2 ←	5 🧿 Fri, Oct 20	- © ♥ 🕯 83%	09:25	⊖ ♥ 🕯 83%
09:2 (+	Fri, Oct 20 G FORM () S	- () • 1 83% : SIGN () DVIR	09:25	○ ● 2 83% DVIR
09:2: C	5 0 Fri, Oct 20 DG FORM () S 2 3 4 5 0 7 8 91011 N 1 2 /	- SIGN ○ DVIR 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M 0002 0002 0042	09:25	
O9:2: C LI OFF SB DRV ON OFF Q	5 0         Fri, Oct 20           DG         FORM (*)         S           2 3 4 5 0 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2         1           12 30 AM CST   01 hr 12 mi         1           11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         1	- SIGN ○ DVIR 3 4 5 6 7 8 91011 M 	09:25 () ← Fri, Oct 20 LOG FORM () SIGN () M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 9 4 5 6 7 OFF S8 OFF 12:00 AM OST   01 br 12 min ← Donding odit	
	5 0       Fri, Oct 20         DG       FORM (0)       S         2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2       1         12 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2       1         11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		OP:25 () Fri, Oct 20 LOG FORM () SIGN () M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 OFF 12:00 AM CST   91 br 12 min () Pending edit A re-assignment will not be finalize added to the log until the Co-Driver the Driving time reassignment.	
OP:2: Correction of the second secon	Fri, Oct 20         OG       FORM         2 3 4 5 0 7 8 9 1011N 1 2         12 30 AM CST   01 hr 12 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:12 AM CST   00 hr 02 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         01:14 AM CST   00 hr 06 mil         11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junc         Yard Move		09:25       •         •       Fri, Oct 20         LOG       FORM       •         N1 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7         OFF       12:00 AM CST   01 br 12 min         OFF       12:00 AM CST   01 br 12 min         A re-assignment will not be finalize added to the log until the Co-Driver the Driving time reassignment.         •       11.m; WSW WA Beneva Junction         •       Yard Move	C VIR     C
OP:2: Corrections of the second seco	Fri, Oct 20         DG       FORM       Image: Content of the second secon		09:25       Image: Control of the second seco	

# Accept or reject your fleet manager's log edits

A properly credentialed manager can edit your logs using Sahara ELD web portal for managers, but those edits will not affect your logs unless you choose to accept them. If you disagree with the manager's suggested changes, you may reject them. If you accept the changes, your logs will be altered, but a copy of the original log will be kept for reference.

The driver will be notified about the edits done by the fleet manager. On the main Logs screen, Log Edit suggestions will be shown. Select day in this section, to approve or reject the changes. Your fleet manager's edits will be in the Edited Log tab with different color. To view the original log, tap on the Current Log tab.

To approve or reject the suggested edits by fleet manager, tap on the 🥘 or the 🥥 button, located at the bottom of the log.

07:55		🖂 💎 🖥 49%	07:56	⊙ 💎 🔒 49%	07:56	🖂 💎 🔒 49%
= 1		\$ D 10	← Sun, Oct 15			
OFF O	FF DUTY	No vehicle	EDITED LOG	CURRENT LOG	EDITED LOG	CURRENT LOG
	urrent status	Gurrent vehicle	Driver's (	Jaily Log	Main Office: random st , Los Angel	es CA, 23333
LOG EDIT	SUGGESTIONS		USA 60 Hour / 3	7 day (Property)	24-hour Period Start Time: 00:00:0 Time zone (UTC offset): Central St.	10 and ard Time (LITC -6)
Sun, Oct 1	15		Driver: Ruzin, Aleksandar Driver ID: ruzin License number: abc12355	license state: CA	Truck Tractor Id: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin: -1FDKF37G0RNI	583813
TODAY			Co-Driver: No Co-Driver Co-Driver ID: No Co-Driver ID		Trailers: 24 prikolka Shipping documents: vfhh Total miles driving: 0	
	OCT 20		Carrier: 100200, MariosSecond Main Office: random st , Los A	dCompany ngeles CA, 23333	M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 91011 N 1 2	34567891011M
M 1 2 3	8 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N 1 2 3 4	5 6 7 8 9 10 11 M	24-hour Period Start Time: 00: Time zone (UTC offset): Centra	:00:00 al Standard Time (UTC -6)	DFF	00:00
OFF SB DRV ON		00:55 00:00 00:00 00:00 00:00	Truck Tractor Id: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin: -1FDKF376( Trailers: 24prikolka Shipping documents: vfhh	ORNB83813	ON CONCEPTION	24.50 00:00 00:00
			Total miles driving: 0			Total Hours: 24 hr 00 min
LAST 7 D	JAYS		M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 N	1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 14	Time & Date: 12:00 AM 10/15/202	3
THU,	, OCT 19	0	DFF	00:00	Duration: 24 hr 00 min	an a
00	10 hr. 00 min	R No DVIR	DRV	00:00	Accumulated vehicle miles: 44	Junction
-	007.40	~	ON	00:00	Elapsed engine hours: 0.35 Origin: FLEET MANAGER	
	10 hr 00 min			Total Hours: 24 hr 00 min	Notes: dfsadsfads	
	0.07.17	0	Event type/Status: SLEEPER B	IERTH	I hereby certify that my data entries status for this 24-hour period are tr	s and my record of duty ue and correct
	00 hr 00 min	No DVIR	Duration: 24 hr 00 min	2023	Ve	5
0.		. 10 5111	Location: 11 mi, WSW WA Gen	eva Junction		
	I, OCT 16	0				
<u> </u>	1 hr 00 min	🔧 No DVIR				

07:56 💬 🗣 🔒 49%	07:56 🔿 🗢 🔤 49	% 07:56 🗢 🗢 🗘 48%
← Sun, Oct 15		
EDITED LOG CURRENT LOG	EDITED LOG CURRENT LOG	EDITED LOG CURRENT LOG
Driver's daily Log USA 60 Hour / 7 day (Property)	Main Office: random st., Los Angeles CA, 23333 24-hour Period Start Time: 00:00:00	Main Office: random st , Los Angeles CA, 23333 24-hour Period Start Time: 00:00:00
Driver: Ruzin, Aleksandar Driver: ID: ruzin License number: abc12355 License state: CA Co-Driver: No Co-Driver Co-Driver ID: No Co-Driver ID	Time zone (UTC offset): Central Standard Time (UTC -6) Truck Tractor (d: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin: 1FDKF3/GDRN883813 Trailors: 24prilkolka Shipping documents: vfnh	Time zone (UTC offset): Central Standard Time (UTC-6) Truck Tractor M: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin: 1FDKF37G0RNB83813 Trellers: 24prinolka Shipping documents: vihit
Carrier: 100200, MariosSecondCompany Main Office: random st., Los Angeles CA, 23333	Total miles driving: D Accept changes and recertify your log	Total miles driving: 0
24-hour Period Start Time: 00:00:00 Time zone (UTC offset): Central Standard Time (UTC -5)	Are you sure you want to accept changes	Reject changes
Truck Tractor Id: Vehicle 1 Truck Tractor Vin IFDKF37G0RNB83813 Trailers: 24prikolka Shipping documents: vfhh Total miles driving: 0	Please note: This log needs to be certified again in order to include the records changes!	Are you sure you want to reject changes of made by fleet manager?
M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 N 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 1011 M OFF S0 DRV ON DRV DRV DRV DRV DRV DRV DRV DRV	E CANCEL OK Lecation: 11 m, V/SW WA Geneva Junction Accumulated vehicle miles; 44 Elapsed engine hours: 0.35 Origin: FLEET MANAGER Notes: dfsadsfads	Event type/stable, SLEEPER BERTH Time & Date: 12:00 AM 10/15/2023 Duration: 24 hr D0 min Location: 11 m, WSW WA Genese Junction Accumulated vehicle miles: 44 Elapsed engine hours: 0.35 Origin: FLEET MAAGER Notes: cfssdsfsds
Event type/Status: SLEEPER BERTH Time & Date: 12:00 AM 10/15/2023 Duration: 07 hr 00 min Location: 11 mi, WSW WA Geneva Junction	I hereby certify that my data antines and my reaced of duty status for this 24 hour period are true and correct.	I havely cartify that my data entries and my record of duty status for this 24-hour period are true and correct

## **ELD Malfunctions & Data Diagnostics**

The Sahara ELD app include a Self-Monitoring function which not only relays malfunctions to the server, but also notifies the driver in the event of a malfunction.

When an ELD malfunction or data diagnostic event is detected or cleared by the ELD, the ELD records the event. The recorded malfunctions and data diagnostic events are inconsistencies found while monitoring the app/ELD against FMCSA compliance requirements. When a malfunction or data diagnostic is detected, the app will notify the user by displaying a pop-up alert. Also in the application toolbar, letters M and D will indicate these events, respectively.

When you see the data diagnostic indicator, you should view the data diagnostic details by tapping the indicator. This opens the 'Data diagnostics' screen that lists data diagnostic events recorded on the ELD. You can view the details of a data diagnostic and clear it from the list.



When you see the malfunction indicator, you should view the malfunction details by tapping the indicator. This opens the 'Malfunctions' screen that lists malfunction events recorded on the ELD. You can view the details of a malfunction and clear it.

ELD needs to capture when a malfunction or data diagnostic event has been cleared by the driver.

Note: Unidentified driving records data diagnostic will be cleared automatically if unidentified driving events drop to 15 minutes or less during the current 24hr period and previous 7 days.



# **Malfunctions & Data Diagnostics Manual**

Sahara ELD provides ELD Malfunction Diagnostic Manual for drivers, which they can present to a DOT officer during an inspection in case of an ELD malfunction. As per FMCSA rules, this manual must be kept in the vehicle at all times.

#### How does the driver know if the ELD is malfunctioning?

Neither of the LED lights on the device are turned on (green or red) when the device is plugged into the truck's diagnostic port, and the power is on.

#### What does the driver need to do if the ELD is malfunctioning?

- Contact Sahara ELD Support at +1 708 666 0460 or email <u>support@saharaeld.com</u> to troubleshoot the issue immediately.
- Note the malfunction and inform your fleet company within 24 hours with a written notice.
- Keep a paper log for that day and until ELD is repaired or replaced. In the event of an inspection, display the previous 7 days logs from the Sahara ELD app.

## How does the driver know if the ELD is malfunctioning?

Neither of the LED lights on the device are turned on (green or red) when the device is plugged into the truck's diagnostic port, and the power is on.

Code	Event	Message	Advisable actions
1	Power diagnostic	The ELD was not fully powered in less than one minute	<ul> <li>Please check your logs to see if they are correct by reviewing them on the mobile application.</li> <li>Check all cables connecting Sahara ELD connector to the vehicle diagnostics port.</li> <li>Try to resolve the diagnostic event by turning off the vehicle engine and restart.</li> <li>Manually clear the event.</li> <li>The driver must notify the carrier and Sahara ELD support if these events are repeatable.</li> </ul>
2	Engine synchronization diagnostic	The necessary vehicle information was not read within 5 seconds of the last data reading from the vehicle's data CAN bus	<ul> <li>Please check your logs to see if they are correct by reviewing them on the mobile application.</li> <li>Check all cables connecting Sahara ELD connector to the vehicle diagnostics port.</li> <li>Try to resolve the diagnostic event by turning off the vehicle engine and restart.</li> <li>Manually clear the event.</li> <li>The driver must notify the carrier and Sahara ELD support if these events are repeatable.</li> </ul>
3	Missing data diagnostic	The required data was not entered for an ELD record	<ul> <li>Driver did not fill in the location manually when prompted.</li> <li>Diver can resolve this data diagnostic by manually entering the missing data along with an explanation.</li> <li>The driver must notify the carrier and Sahara ELD support if these events are repeatable.</li> </ul>
4	Data transfer diagnostic	Tests of the roadside inspection of data transfer failed	<ul> <li>Verify if the ELD has network connectivity. You may be operating in a location with poor network coverage.</li> <li>This event auto-resolves, if the device begins to communicate successfully again.</li> <li>The driver must notify the carrier and Sahara ELD support if these events are repeatable.</li> </ul>
5	Unidentified driving data diagnostic	Unidentified driver records	<ul> <li>Please review the unidentified driving events recorded on the ELD and accept any periods of drive time recorded, while you were driving and not logged into the ELD system.</li> <li>Verify that if the data diagnostics event has been cleared.</li> </ul>

In order to improve our products, Sahara ELD may, at any time, and without warning, change the design, presentation, or functionality of the software.

© 2023 Sahara ELD. All Rights Reserved | www.eldSahara ELD.com | Rev 1.1 – 9/2023

## What does the driver need to do if the ELD is malfunctioning?

• Contact Sahara ELD, LLC Support at +1 708 666 0460 or email support@saharaeld.com to troubleshoot the issue immediately.

· Note the malfunction and inform your eld company within 24 hours with a written notice.

• Keep a paper log for that day and until ELD is repaired or replaced. In the event of an inspection, display the previous 7 days logs from the Sahara Eld, LLC

Code	Event	Message	Advisable actions
Ρ	Power compliance malfunction	The ELD missed 30 minutes or more of drive time due to power diagnostics	<ul> <li>Please check if the Sahara ELD connector is properly installed.</li> <li>If the error continues to exist, please contact Sahara ELD support.</li> </ul>
E	Engine synchronization compliance malfunction	The ELD was not able to communicate with the vehicle for more than 30 minutes during a 24-hour period	<ul> <li>Please check that the Sahara ELD connector is properly installed.</li> <li>If the error continues to exist, please contact Sahara ELD support.</li> </ul>
Т	Timing compliance malfunction	The ELD detected that its time was inaccurate by 10 minutes or more	<ul> <li>Please, check your mobile phone time. Ensure it is set to acquire time automatically.</li> <li>Once investigated and the problem is found you may clear this event.</li> <li>If this malfunction does not auto-resolve, contact your motor carrier or Sahara ELD support</li> </ul>
L	Positioning compliance malfunction	The ELD was unable to acquire a valid position within 5 miles of the vehicle's movement and this event represent more than 60 minutes over a 24-hour period	<ul> <li>This can be caused by temporary or permanent loss of GPS by the Sahara ELD device.</li> <li>Contact you carrier to get the installation inspected.</li> <li>If problem continues to exist, replace Sahara ELD device.</li> <li>Once investigated and the problem is solved you may clear this event.</li> </ul>
R	Data recording compliance malfunction	The ELD ran out of storage space for ELD records	<ul> <li>Please contact your motor carrier or Sahara ELD support.</li> <li>You should revert to paper logs</li> </ul>
S	Data transfer compliance malfunction	The Data Transfer Diagnostic occurred 4 times in a row	<ul> <li>Verify the ELD has network connectivity. You may be operating in a location with poor network coverage.</li> <li>If this malfunction is not auto-resolve within 24hrs, contact your motor carrier or Sahara ELD support.</li> </ul>
V	Unidenti ed VIN Malfunction	Incorrect VIN number for GPS gateway device	<ul> <li>Please contact ASAP fleet manager to edit the VIN number for the device.</li> <li>Contact you carrier to get the installation inspected.</li> <li>If problem continues to exist, replace Sahara ELD device.</li> <li>Once investigated and the problem is solved you may clear this event.</li> </ul>

In order to improve our products, Sahara Eld LLC may, at any time, and without warning, change the design, presentation, or functionality of the software. © 2023 Sahara ELD, LLC. All Rights Reserved | www.saharaeld.com/ Rev 1.1 - 10/2023

# **Unidentified driving events**

If you are using the Sahara ELD ELD, it is important to connect to the ELD from the Sahara ELD app before you start driving. If you do not connect with the ELD before driving the vehicle, driving time will be recorded as an Unidentified Driving Event until assigned to or accepted by a driver. The US Department of Transportation has provided specific guidelines for unidentified driving recorded by an ELD.

To comply with guidance provided by the DOT, the Sahara ELD ELD will notify you of any Unidentified Driving Events after connecting to the ELD (after logging in to the app and selecting appropriate vehicle). Once you have connected to the vehicle's ELD from the Sahara ELD app, any recent driving events will appear in the orange ribbon on the main screen under **Unidentified Driving**. Tap the ribbon to see the Driving Events. Then, you will be able to accept or reject these Unidentified Driving Events directly from the Sahara ELD app.



In addition to being notified of Unidentified Driving Events in the Sahara ELD app upon connecting to the Sahara ELD ELD, your fleet manager may also assign an Unidentified Driving event to you in the format of a Log Edit Suggestion. These suggestions will appear in a second orange ribbon on the main screen of your Sahara ELD app. (see section 16. Accept or reject your fleet manager's log edits).



If you think you have accepted an Unidentified Driving event by mistake, you can contact your fleet manager so that they can re-assign the driving event to the correct driver or you can edit these events and, in this situation, the previous unidentified driving records will be recreated and they can be accepted by other drivers.

14:04			-0	♥ <sup>□</sup> 40%		
SB SLEEPER		veh	icle 1	5		
LOG EDIT SUGGESTIONS		Gument	venicie	ELL		
Thu, Oct 19						
UNIDENTIFIED DRIVING						
1 Driving Event 01 br 37 min						
TODAY						
WED, JUL 19		🔦 No	DVIR	() +		
M 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 1	11 N 1 2 3 4	5678	9 10 11	M 06:4 00:0 00:0 00:1		
LAST 7 DAYS						
TUE, JUL 18			🔍 No	() DVIR		
MON, JUL 17 0 04 hr 00 min			A No	DVIR		
SUN, JUL 16			8	_		

# **Missing locations**

The missing location indicator occurs on main page in action bar (icon with plus sign in it) when the ELD detects a data inconsistency. It indicates there is required location information missing from your logs. When you see the missing location indicator, you should view all missing locations by tapping the indicator. This opens the 'Missing locations' screen that lists all events with missing location recorded on the ELD. Select event to add location. Also enter note and press ok.

14:	05				•	40%	14:05	R. C.	🔍 🛙 40%	14:05		40%
			D	М								
OF	F OFF DUTY Current status		C	<b>vehi</b> Surrent v	<b>icle 1</b> vehicle	<b>S</b> ELD	DRV	Start time: 12:00 AM GST   Oct 19,2023 Duration: 05 hr 02 min		ORV	Stort time: 12:00 AM CST   Oct 19/2023 Duration: 05 tr. 02 min	
то	DAY											
	WED, JUL 19	<b>10.11 N</b> 1 2	2 8 4 5	No	DVIR	() +					Enter missing information	
DFF SB DRV ON						06:42 00:00 00:00 00:17				D	UTY STATUS Start time: 12:00 AM CST   Oct 19:2023 Duration: 05 hr 02 min	1
LA	ST 7 DAYS									L.	DCATION	
	TUE, JUL 18					0					Enter location	
-	🕓 17 hr 49 min				🔧 No	DVIR				N	OTE	
	MON, JUL 17									1	Enter note	
	() 04 hr 00 min				🔧 No	DVIR					CANCEL OK	1
	SUN, JUL 16			à	1 Dei	fects				S1		
	SAT, JUL 15				🔦 No							
	FRI, JUL 14				🔍 No	0 DVIR						

# **Customizing the Sahara ELD App Settings**

The app's settings and preferences can be customized in the setting screen

To navigate to this part of the app, open main navigation menu and select the Settings option. This will display the Settings screen.



On the Settings screen, you can choose those parts you want to edit, like Logs settings, Account, Password or Notifications.

On the Carrier screen you can check the details of your carrier.

## Logs settings

This is where you change the HOS rules or the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration's (FMCSA) regulations that govern the hour that a commercial vehicle driver can legally accumulate driving or being on duty for a motor carrier in a working day and week. This is also where you apply the HOS rules exceptions.

Select the appropriate HOS rules that you would like the app to use from the drop-down list. You can customize these options:



• Cycle rule - this is where you can set the consecutive multi-day duty period which the driver will follow. Choosing a cycle will take into effect the corresponding legal limitations on the hours that can be used by the driver in a 7 day or 8 day working cycle.

Available cycle rules in Sahara ELD app are:

	Cycle Limit	Shift Limit	Drive Limit	Break Limit
USA 60Hr/7days	7 days	14 hours	11 hours	8 hours
USA 70Hr/8days	8 days	14 hours	11 hours	8 hours
California 80Hr/8days	8 days	16 hours	12 hours	N/A
Texas 70Hr/7days	7 days	15 hours	12 hours	N/A
Alaska 70Hr/7days	7 days	20 hours	15 hours	8 hours
Alaska 80Hr/8days	8 days	30 hours	15 hours	8 hours

• Log increment - edit current log in 1- or 15-minutes increment

• Cargo type - set the applicable Hours of Service rules for property carrying, passenger carrying commercial vehicles or for Oil and Gas

Available cargo type rules options in Sahara ELD app are:

- 1. Property the 11- and 14-hours rule will apply
- 2. Passenger the 10- and 15-hours rule will apply
- 3. Oil and gas the 10- and 15-hours rule will apply
- Restart 24- or 34-hours restart
- 30 Minute Rest Break
- 16 Hour Short Haul Exception
- Waiting Time Exception
- Enabled Yard Move this exception can be enabled only by fleet manager
- Enabled Personal Conveyance this exception can be enabled only by fleet manager

## **Account settings**

Account page lists all driver's current information. To change your account information, select appropriate filed that you want to change and press SAVE.

Note: Driver can't change his email, his driver ID and his Exempt status.

09:42 🕑	🖯 🛡 🖥 89%
NAME	
Acc99	sw3ew
MOBILE PHONE	
(343) 246-2124	
EMAIL	
ernesto.rebula@bransys.com	
LICENSE	
ititit	
COUNTRY / STATE	
Usa 👻	AR -
DRIVER ID	
acc99	
EXEMPT DRIVER STATUS	
No Exemption	

# **Change password**

If you want to change your password, open "Change password" page and enter your current password, under the "Current password" field enter your new password and press SAVE.

09:42 😗	G 🕈 🕯 89%
Current password	
New password	
Confirm new password	

## **Carrier settings**

Carrier page list your current carrier information. Carrier information can only be changed on the website <u>web.saharaeld.com</u> and cannot be changed using the Sahara ELD mobile app.



# Notifications

On the Notification screen you can choose when you would like to receive the alerts for potential HOS violations.



## Sahara ELD Documents

All Sahara ELD documents can be found on this screen:

- 1. User manual
- 2. Installation manual
- 3. Cab Card
- 4. Terms of Services
- 5. Privacy Policy

095	42 💽 🔾 🕤 🗣 🖞 89%
	Sahara ELD Documents
>	User Manual
>	Installation Manual
2	CabCard
>	Terms of Services
×	Privacy Policy

## **About & Support**

From the Main menu tap on About & Support to open this option. From here you can see which is current app version get to know the application.



# Fleet manager web view

On the official web page <u>web.saharaeld.com</u> a fleet manager can log in and track drivers' statuses, locations and violations.

									· · · ·
ENTO			(1910, 5)	mmary for last 1.5 days					
0.5									
初		Her, Shi wate have a	*				/		
							1		
our Look		Constant Dataset	We have				1 promoved of	and Christers	
RetPorts				-				1	
chese -		Generation and a service of	•						
ang.							10.000		
n Failer:				. marra			-		
10000	- E	Valent have	E Realized	😤 tres Darryter					
linen.	1	wol-set to be		The Billia complete & second lifese	1. Alex				
		Test 2	WANG ADDITION TO A	Fig. Report and the first state	n danya Tuhanya		Unaction	al drivers	
		Tank a	works deather death	The Balance styled more than	Yangi.		George Contraction		
		TestL	10001382	File: connected with Joséce					
		(Tautotala)	1220920	No recentled with dealing					
		9 4 (E) 6 (B) 10	<ul> <li>kons Par Page</li> </ul>		thoong				
		Asia, Super-Neter   Seg eff							1 200 Percently Manage
log detai	09/26/2	023							where a group is
uniter in									
softer in									14 of 16 stime
soften:									Narth star
untelo									North stars
×	,						80.00		North stars
× ) 01	•						00.00		ten 16 staa
×							00.00		starté sfins
K ) 017 E ) 33	) 						00.00		North Alter
K ) 011 	,						07.35		Marté alba
K ) 011 	) 						00.00 07.35 16.25		Starté affen
K ) (11) 	) 						00.00 07.35 16.25		west star
K ) (11) E ) (3) T ) (3) T	) 						00.00 07.35 16.25		unte char
K ) 03 		ci ii 4 19		0 0 1 0 1	0 12 15 10 1	- 11 ID 27	00.00 07.35 16.25		sarti des
				9 IL 11 IL 1			00.00 07.35 16.25		seri das
K () () () () () () () () () () () () ()	st ber tit.	22 00 64 97 22 00 64 97	0 07 44	Tann graft sees belts	1 / 1 S S 1		00.60 07.35 16.25		saart6 shifee
() 000 ()		ca speek abing seet.	os or es	0 0 11 12 0 1	D (4 15 16 1 e das startet	21 (3 2) 500	00.00 07.35 16.25 11 11 11 00.80	SMILLING	wert abs
K () C () C () C () C () C () C () C () C		cz stevek dolog soek	op or estatement     solid root     consistence of the solid root	el di si si di si sito sossi d'ing vert MOT		21 D 25 XXX.	00.60 07.35 16.25 11 21 31 00.60	Belt Sum In contrastición for carr	seri da
kunke ke k k k k k k k k k k k k k k k k k	st. See 10. - organillowet date as Oppor Base [1]	cz ali ci mi spasi direg oraz		10 II II II II 10 II II II II 11 III II II 11 III II II 11 III II 11 III 11		21 10 20 30 10 20 300 :	00.50 07.35 16.25 18.25 10.00 E0	Contractor Monocolar Development	werth sthes
kunte te K M M M M M M M M M M M M M	states to the second seco		on or in 	en e	D /4 /5 /5 /1		00.00 07.35 16.25 11 21 31 00.00	Contention of the server carr	seri da
kanese K C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	or Ozper Des (1 Standard Ti	cz cz cz cz trajicki po meceszane trajicki po mea	o or iv vite wat	en te tra te		d do analysis	00:00 07:35 16:25 11 22 21 00:00	<b>BAR Juny</b> Granzation (S. Grand Cont	uirit ida
kance or K C C C C C C C C C C C C C	or Grand Low (1) Standard Til Standard Til Standard Til			19 00 11 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00		gi (b g) gi (b g) star	00.00 07.35 16.25 18.25	Bettown In contrastic sinker carr	urit da
K Contral S rate Contral S rate Contral S rate Contral S rate Contral S	the second	co de el es es en		a) (b. 1) (b. 1) s) (b. 1) (b. 1) stick block d ving wart w/ Off	0 /2 /2 /2 / 10 /10 /10 /10 /10 /10 /10 /10 /10 /1		00.00 07.35 16.25 00.00	EXPLUSION Concession in Survey Corr	serit das
K	and and the second seco	co c	00 OF 44 Statistics	e o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o o	0 / 10 J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J		00.00 07.35 16.25 11.21 00.00	Entransi Sector and Sector Carr	west day
K Control of Control	or or or over the first over the fir	cc	0 07 44 - statistics	en un	a destayate		00.00 07.35 16.25 10.00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	Confl Culum (no contrast of convertee) (a)	art de

Everything from the administration point of view can be managed from the web with the fleet manager privileges, like for example vehicles, drivers, groups etc.

	2000 -									A.	and the second second
All vehic	les								# Heme 1 A	trinslation /	All vehicles
AdSame	e vehicle										
j⊒ Exp	=										<b>S</b> 5
Unite	Unapprove	ed Drivers								A House (	First / Unantite
Test	2.5									101110	
TestMa											
Test 2	Username		O Nome	(i) 1 and Marrie		Ø Dives		Deter France Me			
Teor 3	wcc102	Drivers									
tent vell	000										
-		Add new drive	- C								
		Export to PD	F (a) Expert to Excel								
		Name	East Name	۲	Phone	(T)	Driver Noence No.	. (2	Approved	۲	
		Acc99	Acc99		(464) 646-464		acc95		8	Edit	V Delete

#### **COMPANY INFORMATION:**

Sahara ELD ELD, LLC Phone: +1 708 666 0460 Web: <u>web.saharaeld.com</u> E-mail: <u>support@saharaeld.com</u>